








































McCULLOCH DECEASED 

NOTE 24/04/18 

1. I received a letter from Leigh Day dated 28/02/18 which clearly expressed concerns 
that the PIR which was listed for 24th May 2018 was not going to be of sufficient length.  
It was listed at 1.5 hours with cases following. 

2. I was surprised that Leigh Day felt that 1.5 hours was not sufficient, but felt it was a 
better use of resources to vacate the PIR and relist with a 2 hour time estimate with no 
case following. 

3. This has resulted in an outcry of protest from Leigh Day. 

4. Having re-read the letter from Leigh Day, I don’t understand the purpose of it if it was 
not making submissions about the time estimate.  If it is a letter that I am supposed to 
just ignore, which the subsequent correspondence would lead me to believe, why write 
the letter to me in the first place? 

5. My time has now been re-assigned so the 24th May is no longer available.  Leigh Day 
have asked what I am doing.  It seems to me that that question is one I should not 
answer.  My decision to take 24th May off from Coroner duty is one I made following 
the clear submissions of Leigh Day that 1.5 hours was not sufficient time for the PIR. 

6. It is therefore regrettable that the 24th May has been vacated apparently needlessly. 

7. I have asked for availability dates from all PIPs and I have agreed to set up an extra 
date just for this PIR.  However, whilst we have capacity to deal with the PIR, there is 
no date that all the PIPs are available before 31st August. 

8. Whilst I am happy for the PIR to be listed after the 4th September it impinges upon the 
opportunity to have the full inquest being heard in 2018. 

9. To resolve the problem, I am prepared, if the PIPs agree, to have a written PIR.  That 
would enable the case to progress now and give a good chance that the inquest could 
be held before the end of the year. 

10. If the PIPs agree to paragraph 9 above then, subject to representations, I would envisage 
the timetable to be as follows: 

• PIPs to agree to paragraph 9 above by 4th May 
• I will draft an agenda by 18th May. 
• Submissions by 15th June 
• Further submissions [ie upon areas not covered by the original submissions] by 

29th June. 
• Rulings sent out by 12th July 



11. If paragraph 9 is not acceptable then please provide availability dates to the end of the 
year by 4th May so my officer can book in the PIR.  I’m assuming that 1.5 hours will 
actually be sufficient. 

Ian Pears 

Acting Senior Coroner 

24/04/18 


